Rowan, Iowa Box 146 September 13, 1944

Dr. F. C. Allen
Department of Athletics
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I would appreciate receiving the Diagram of the Backboard which you mentioned during the Coaching School sponsored by the Kansas High School Activities Assn. during Aug. 21-25,1944 in my home town of Topeka, Kans.

I will start Basketball practice about October 15,1944. Because we have both Boys and Girls Basketball we will practice only on Tuesday and Thursday each week while the Girls practice under the coaching of Mrs. Ferran on Monday and Wednesdays. I will have four returning lettermen of which 3 were regulars (two forwards and a center) and a semi-regular guard. Four good freshmen players to work with two other returning squadmen will give us a good team.

I sincerely wish that you will have another good team for this Basketball season.

We will be handicapped, because our gym was originally built in 1914 for a swimming pool. You undoubtedly realize the demensions, but we are going to make the best of what we have. I am confident that it will be a good team.

Cordially yours,

Renneth Veon

P. S. I hope to see you and your team when you come to Ames to play Iowa State, Mr. Menze should have a good team. KV.